
Monday 30 January     -    First day for year 7 students 

Tuesday 31 January    -    First day for year 8, 9 & 10 students 

Tuesday 7 February -    Meet the Teachers Evening, 6:00pm – 8:00pm 

FIRST DAY ARRANGEMENTS 

The first day for year 7 students at Campbell High is    
Monday 30 January 2017.  

At 8:50am the bell will ring to signal all students, and any 
parents who would like to stay, to assemble in the school 
hall. After a brief assembly parents will leave and the stu-
dents will meet their Contact Teachers and year 10 student 
leaders. They will then start a mini-day that includes all of 

their classes. 

Students will remain at school for a full day and finish at 

3:05pm.  

The canteen will operate at each break time.  A menu is 

available on page 7 of this newsletter.  

Bus Services and Timetables: 

Regular buses will operate in the afternoon.   

ACT Residents contact ACTION (internal ACT) directly for 

the  My Way card. 

https://www.transport.act.gov.au/myway-and-fares 

NSW students contact NSW TRANSPORT on 131500  or  

email    concessions@transport.nsw.gov.au 

NSW bus application forms must be completed on-line, 

printed out and returned to the school. 

A flyer for NSW students is attached to this email. 

Special Edition 

Year 7 2017 



PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Dear Students, Parents and Carers 

Welcome to Campbell High School! 

We are very excited to welcome the Class of 2020 to our 

school community!  I am  particularly excited because I too 

have only recently arrived at Campbell High so you will be 

the class I take through from Year 7 to Year 10 and this is a 

very special honour! 

We want your time with us to be positive and rewarding and 

we look forward to getting to know your passions and per-

sonalities over the coming four years. 

You will have many opportunities to study a wide range of 

subject areas, to find new passions and interests in extra-

curricula activities and to contribute to school wide decision 

making.  Our staff are warm and open and they care about 

their students and our school.  They are a team of dedicated 

and talented people and will always help you if you ask for it!   

You will meet your Contact and Compass teacher on your 

first day with us.  These are the teachers you will meet with 

for roll check each morning and be with for your one hour 

Compass (pastoral care) lesson each fortnight.  They will be 

your key contact person to help you navigate your way in 

those early weeks and throughout the coming years.  In   

addition, your Year Coordinator, Miss Jane Barret is an   

excellent person for you to go to for support.  She is very    

excited about your arrival as you probably already have    

realised! 

For my part, I believe that every single student in our school 

is the most important student and that they are part of a  

family who are equally important.  I have an open door     

policy, and meet with parents and carers regularly.  Please 

feel free to make a time to see me at the front office and 

please say hello when you see me at drop off and pick up 

times!   

During Term 1, I will be communicating with all of our      

families about a number of important matters including the    

redevelopment of our school values and I look forward to 

your input into how we can continue 

our journey of school improvement.   

Once again, welcome to our beautiful 

school.   

Best wishes 

Kerrie Heath 

Principal 

 

To the Year 7 class of 2017, welcome to the Campbell High 

School community!!  

We are all very excited to have you join us.  The majority of 

us have met at the various  transition visits and meetings.  

To remind you, I am Miss Barrett and I will be your Year   

Coordinator until the end of Year 10 – that will be in 2020!! 

Over the next four years we are going to have our            

challenges. Throughout it remember you  always have    

upport from your family, friends, teachers and the whole 

school community.  

Campbell High School prides itself on looking out for one 

another. If at any time you need help then ask. 

I am a SOSE teacher and you can usually find me in the 

SOSE staffroom (G15) or in my classroom (G10) to answer 

any of your questions.  

In Term 1, you should expect to make new friends, have fun 

and be challenged. We have something for everyone to get 

involved in: from the arts, to technology, to academia and 

sport. But if you have an idea for something else please let 

me know. 

Enjoy your last days of primary school. Remember to thank 

your teachers for all their work preparing you for high school. 

Have a safe and relaxing holiday and I will see you in your 

full school uniform on Day 1 of  

Year 7. 

Jane Barrett 

Year 7 Coordinator  

 

 

YEAR CO-ORDINATOR’S MESSAGE 

 

Student Absences 

Please phone or email the school  

if your child is sick or on leave.  

 

(02) 6142 3166 

 

absences@campbellhs.act.edu.au 



SCHOOL UNIFORM 

Campbell High School students are expected to wear 
full school uniform. The school has polo shirts, jackets, 
pants, shorts and jumpers on sale at the Front Office 

(Finance Window). 

The short-sleeved polo style tops have Campbell High 
embroidered on the left hand side with collars in keep-
ing with the Education Directorate’s Sun Safe policy 
and are   excellent quality and value for money. They 
are available in white with a navy trim or navy blue with 

a white trim. 

The long sleeved polar fleece is a navy blue in colour 
and also has Campbell High embroidered on the left 

side.  

The Campbell light-weight jackets, pants and tartan 

skirts are also very popular.  

Acceptable pants include dark blue shorts, dark blue 

tracksuits pants or dark blue jeans.  

In line with the SunSmart policy hats will be compul-
sory in all year 7 and 8 PE classes from the start of 

next year.   

Footwear – For safety reasons, enclosed footwear is 

mandatory at all times.  

Canvas shoes are not permitted as they do not  pro-
vide sufficient protection for your feet especially in sci-
ence labs, woodwork, metalwork, food studies, PE and 

wet weather.  

Open toe or backless shoes are definitely not      
permitted. 

 

 

 

The uniform shop  trading hours: 

Term 4 (Mon– Fri)   9:00am to 2:30pm 

Friday 27Jan17   9:00am to 2:30pm 

Term 1 (Mon– Fri)   9:00am to 2:30pm 

Your assistance is appreciated in ensuring your child is always in correct school uniform. 

UNIFORM PRICE LIST 

ITEMS PRICE $ 

Navy or White Polo T-Shirt 25.00 

PE T-Shirt 20.00 

PE Shorts 16.00 

Lightweight Jacket 35.00 

Polar Fleece Jacket 33.00 

Tartan Skirt 48.00 

Tracksuit Pants 29.00 

Scarf 15.00 

PE Hat 15.00 



Book Pack Reminder 

 

OfficeMax book pack lists accompany 

this newsletter and are also available on 

the school website .  

 

ORDER DEADLINES and DELIVERY 

INFORMATION 

Home Delivery: 

Your order will be delivered to your 

home or work. 

• Orders placed on or before              

4th December 2016 will be delivered 

free of charge before the end of     

December 2016 

• Orders placed between 5th December 

2016 and 18th December 2016 will    

incur a delivery fee of $9.95, and be   

delivered before the beginning of    

Term 1, 2017 

• Orders placed after 18th December 

2016 and before 31st December 2016 

will incur a delivery fee of $19.90, and 

be delivered before the beginning of 

Term 1, 2017 

• Unfortunately, delivery of orders 

placed after 31st December 2016    

cannot be guaranteed before the start 

of Term 1, 2017 

Note: Any orders placed after           

18th December are subject to variance 

in stock levels. 

 

Visit www.officemaxschools.com.au 

Search for Campbell High School 

 

Access Key:  26SU6V 

 

A big welcome to all of our defence force family students for 
2017.  My name is Debbie Dimmock and I am the Defence    
Transition Mentor (DTM) here at Campbell High School.  I am 
part of the Pastoral Care Team and this team has a strong focus 

on student’s wellbeing and welfare.  

 

The Defence Transition Mentor (DTM) position is funded by the 
Department of Defence and has been created to help children 
and parents of ADF families with a smoother transition into their 

new school. 

In brief, my role is: 

 to be a point of contact for parents of ADF students in the 

school 

 to assist teachers with individual ADF student needs  

 refer ADF students to appropriate services within the school 

if necessary 

 

I can also provide you with information regarding those services 
provided to students by defence, for example, extra tuition in 
compulsory subject areas.  Tutoring support is provided in the 

first 18 months of a child starting school in the new location. 

 
At the beginning of term 1, you will be invited to a free BBQ 
lunch, to welcome you to Campbell High School.  Here you will 
get the opportunity to meet all the defence force family students 

that attend our school. 

 

Throughout the year you will be invited to various activities and 

excursions, where we get together with other schools in the area. 

 

I work part-time from 9:00 am to 2:30 pm, Monday to Thursday 
and I can be contacted on (02) 61423193 or                           

debbie.dimmock@ed.act.edu.au 

 

Note for parents: - it is sometimes difficult to identify defence 
students, therefore if you have never received an email from me, 
could you please let me know your 
email address and the name of your 

child. 

I would like to take this opportunity to 
wish you and your families a very 
happy Christmas and enjoy the     
holidays.  I very much look forward to 

meeting you all in the New Year. 

 

Debbie Dimmock       

Defence Transition Mentor 

DEFENCE TRANSITION MENTOR 



Welcome to the Campbell High P&C.  

You are now entitled to be a member of a very constructive P&C organisation, the main role of which is to promote 
parent participation in the school and to provide strong positive community support by encouraging parents to be in-
volved in their child’s education. Our Meet the Teachers evening at the beginning of the year is an example of the 

strong parent community at Campbell High School.  

Over the last few years the P&C at Campbell High School has become known as one of the most active and positive 
P&C associations in the ACT. A succession of dedicated committees has coordinated parent effort, which has resulted 

in over $125,000 being donated to the school to improve educational opportunities and facilities for our children. 

 

The P&C depends, for its continued energy, on new parents. You can support the P&C association by attending meet-
ings and contributing to discussions on a variety of topics affecting our children’s education. At these meetings you will 
have the opportunity to meet other parents and hear about what is happening in this busy school. The P&C is          
intending to relaunch the annual Trivia Night, the date for which is yet to be announced. This event is a successful 
fundraiser and community event due to the efforts of parents.  The P&C also operates the school canteen which is 
managed by Hazel Herron and employs four wonderful staff who provide breakfast, lunch and snacks to students and 
teachers every day. We are fortunate to have such a successful canteen so, if nothing else please support the canteen 

by taking advantage of all it provides.  

 

P&C meetings are usually held in  Week 4 and Week 8 each term, in the school’s conference room located near the 
school foyer. Dates of meetings and P&C events can be found on the calendar on the school website and agendas of 
forthcoming meetings are provided to all parents and carers on the school emailing list. Please provide your email de-
tails at the Wine and Cheese Evening or contact me at campbellhspandc@gmail.com if you would like to be involved 

in P&C activities.  

 

May 2017 mark the beginning of a very successful and happy high school experience for your student. I hope to see 

you at the first P&C meeting for 2017 on Thursday 23 February at 7:00pm. 

Kind regards, 

Diana Kerr (P&C President) 

 Meet the Principal and Teachers 

Wine and Cheese Evening 

Tuesday 7 February 2017 
6:00pm – 8:00pm outside the school library 

 

Campbell High School P&C invites all parents and carers to its annual  

Wine and Cheese Evening to meet the principal and teachers. 

 
The evening is an informal social gathering, with wine and service  

provided by the P&C. 

P&C PRESIDENT 

mailto:campbellhspandc@gmail.com


SAMPLE TIMETABLE 2017 

    Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

  
8.50 

Contact 

Group 

Contact 

Group 

Contact 

Group 

Contact 

Group 

Contact 

Group 

  

9.02 B Line 
Pastoral Care/ As-

sembly C Line B Line C Line 

  

9.40 D Line F Line G Line E Line A Line 

  

10.55 Long Break Long Break Long Break Long Break Long Break 

  

11.40 A Line G Line E Line C Line B Line 

  

12.40 C Line B Line D Line 
 Enrichment 

  
F Line 

  

1.40 Break 2 Break 2 Break 2 Break 2 Break 2 

  

2.05 E Line A Line F Line D Line G Line 

  3.05 Class Ends          



A breakfast menu is provided from 8:30am – 8:50am. 
Many of our students travel long  distances and have 

their breakfast before class.  

Break 1 (Long Break) begins at 10:55am and we have 
found many students are in need of nourishment by 
then and they often use this as their main meal of the 
day so we offer a wide variety of food over the coun-

ter.  

Break 2 (Short Break) begins at 1:40pm and we offer 
both wraps and hot food, though the variety is         

reduced at this time of day.  

We would prefer students to place orders for Break 1 

first thing in the morning before 8:50am. 

The canteen is run by the P & C which donates ALL 

profits each year to the school.  

 

We are  always in need of helpers to serve students at 
Breaks 1 and 2. If you could help out on any day     
between 10:30am – 12:00pm or just at Break 1 we 

would really appreciate your assistance. 

 

Please contact Hazel in the 

canteen on  

6247 8049. 

CANTEEN 



BYOD purchasing guide for Campbell High School. 

 

The recommended BYOD device for Campbell High is a Chromebook. This is because there is guaranteed com-
patibility with the ACT government school wifi network and full compatibility with the Google Apps for           
Education (GAFE) learning management system.  
 
Chromebooks can be easily purchased online from a number of Australian vendors. If you need help to find a 
Chromebook do a Google search using the following search term: 
 
AU: Chromebook 
 
You should be able to find a number of Chromebooks at suitable prices. The expected price range for new 
school appropriate Chromebooks are between $250-$350. If you prefer to purchase a Chromebook or BYOD 
device at a store; the following specifications are considered the minimum requirement to be used at Campbell 
High School:  
 

CPU: Rockchip 1.8GHz Quad-core CPU  
Graphics: Intel HD Graphics 400 
Wi-Fi: Dual Band 802.11ac  
USB port: 1x USB 2.0 Ports 
Secondary Memory: 16GB eMMC Flash Memory 
RAM: 2GB DDR RAM 
Screen size: Minimum 10 inch screen 
Keyboard 
10 hours battery life minimum 

 
 
If you wish to purchase a second hand Chromebook you will need to do a powerwash before first use. The   
instructions for this can be found at this link: https://goo.gl/HQgZiY  
 
If you need any further information about BYOD, Chromebooks and the Learn Anywhere policy of the ACT    
government please go to the following link: http://learnanywhere.org/  . This website is full of information    
regarding privacy policies and security assessments of GAFE and Microsoft 365/ Microsoft Office at home use 
program as well as cyber safety tips. 
 
Campbell High’s BYOD Policy can be found at: https://goo.gl/GG1S4E.  

 
If you have any further questions please do not hesitate to email the following staff: 

 
Jessica Eustace, IT Officer: Jessica.eustace@ed.act.edu.au 

 
Morgan Pyner, Head Teacher Science/ICT Co-ordinator: Morgan.Pyner@ed.act.edu.au  

https://goo.gl/HQgZiY
http://learnanywhere.org/
https://goo.gl/GG1S4E
mailto:Jessica.eustace@ed.act.edu.au
mailto:Morgan.Pyner@ed.act.edu.au

